



Jordanhill Community Council

MINUTE OF MEETING HELD ON 6th FEBURARY 2017

1.0 PRESENT

Councillor Bartos
Councillor McLean

Glasgow City Council
Glasgow City Council

Stephanie Adams
Phyllis Fisher
Douglas Fotheringham
John Grierson
Steven Rattie
Beryl Roebuck
Kate Still
John Winfield

Jordanhill Community Council

Constituents from Jordanhill Community Council Area

2.0 APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from David Beaton, David Campbell and Police Scotland.

3.0 MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minute was approved as an accurate record of the matters discussed.

4.0 ASSOCIATE MEMBER OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Mr Rob Scott joined the Community Council as an associate member.

5.0 REGULATORY MATTERS

The Community Council has a responsibility to comment on planning applications within the Council area. It is proposed to post a note of applications on the JCC website. Applications will be discussed if appropriate.

6.0 POLICE SCOTLAND

Police Scotland were unable to attend the meeting. Their report for crime in the local area from 6.12.16 to 8.1.17 is as follows:

16 Crime Reports raised, 21 crimes in total, 89 calls made to the police.

4 reports of drug possession, 4 detected.
4 reports of disorderly behaviour for street drinking.
1 report of housebreaking – garden shed in King Edward Road.
7 reports of car related crimes being 2 thefts from vehicles and 5 driving offences.
1 report of theft of a bicycle from a property in Balshagray Avenue.
8 reports of minor anti-social behaviour.

7.0 FORTHCOMING PLANNING APPLICATION FOR TEMPORARY SPECTATOR STANDS AT SCOSTOUN STADIUM

It is anticipated that a planning application will shortly be submitted for 3 temporary spectator stands at Scotstoun stadium. No specific date is known mean time.

8.0 PROPOSED BMX TRACK AT KNIGHTSWOOD

A public event has been held with respect to this proposal. A further public event is to be held on Monday the 13th of February between 6-8pm at Knightswood Community Council. Notice of this is posted on the JCC website and the notice board in Victoria Park. JCC have not received the PAN and therefore cannot respond to the application process.

9.0 JORDANHILL CAMPUS

Matters discussed with regard to the planning application in principle subject to conditions are as follows:

- 9.1** A community value proposition has been prepared proposing that Jordanhill School Community Trust be involved in the maintenance and management of the football pitches and open spaces and that the plot of land currently accommodating the former Principal's house be used for community use.

It was agreed that this document would be forwarded to the City Council and Strathclyde University and JCC arrange to meet both parties.

- 9.2** Jordanhill Woodlands are of significant age and support bio diversity. The section 75 agreement requires green space preservation. The woodland, the nature walk and Victoria Park should be linked.

- 9.3** Concern was again expressed with regard to the traffic impact of the proposed development. It was stated that the existing development of 95 houses accommodates 260 cars with 1 townhouse having 4 cars regularly parked outside and another with 3 cars and 2 vans.

- 9.4** A further traffic impact assessment is to be prepared.

- 9.5** JLL have been invited to make a presentation to the sub-committee. It is reported that they have offered to convene a meeting in their offices in town at

lunchtime or at 5pm. It is requested that any presentation should be delivered in Jordanhill School at 6pm in the evening at the earliest.

9.6 Concern was expressed over the condition of the bridge across the nature trail. It has been established that the bridge is owned by Glasgow City Council and not Network Rail.

9.7 The subcommittee reported as follows:
Ongoing engagement and consultation with the community is required.
It is intended to convene another public meeting at a suitable point.

10.0 VICTORIA PARK

10.1 Professor Winfield reported as follows:
LES have commissioned EKOS to arrange placemaking workshops. EKOS complete their contract in mid-February and will prepare an action plan.
It is likely that all stakeholders comprising local Community Councils, Fossil Grove Trust and Friends of Victoria Park will be engaged to formalise policy.
Neil Lovelock of Dumbarton Road Corridor Trust has offered his services to LES to act as facilitator to progress matters.

It was agreed that Mr Lovelock's offer should be accepted.

10.2 Councillor McLean reported that Fossil Grove Trust met this morning and advised as follows:
Proposals for the future of Fossil Grove are at formative stage.
Fossil Grove Trust are aware that they must engage the local community.
The existing building is in poor condition.
The fossils are very fragile.

11.0 FIRST BUS

11.1 The reduced services provided by First Bus in the local area were discussed at some length.

11.2 Councillor Bartos advised on the council's relationship with SPT and First Bus. It is acknowledged that First Bus are a commercial enterprise and under current arrangements appear to be free to operate their business to achieve profit rather than provide a service.

11.3 It was concluded that a realistic objective for the Community Council would be to encourage First Bus to provide more connectivity with the services they provide. It is suggested that if the X4 service was routed along Victoria Park Drive North, it could connect with the 4 service.

11.4 Ruth Campbell representing the residents at Anglegate and Robb Scott are encouraged to continue with their efforts on behalf of the local community in this regard.

12.0 SUSTAINABLE TRANSPORT

The engagement of JCC has been requested in establishing sustainable transport links to Queen Elizabeth University Hospital. Information is posted on the website.

13.0 PARKING

John Grierson and David Beaton of JCC will meet with Land and Environmental Services on 22nd February to discuss issues of parking in Jordanhill. Particular concern will be raised with respect to Glasgow Warrior matches.

14.0 CUP OF TEA WITH A REFUGEE

On the 16th February at Whiteinch Community Centre between 10am – 1pm all members of the local community are invited to participate in meeting Refugees and enjoying a cup of tea to assist in fundraising efforts.

15.0 JORDANHILL COMMUNITY FESTIVAL

It is proposed that a festival be held in Jordanhill Campus grounds during May or June. It is intended that Jordanhill School be involved. JCC will write to Strathclyde University requesting approval.

16.0 NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Monday 6th March at 7pm.

17.0 DISTRIBUTION

Members of JCC
Councillor Bartos
J. Wong, GCC
Councillor Colleran
Councillor McLean
Councillor Dalton
Local MSP
Local MP
S. Dowling, L. Handlin, JCC
Police Scotland

This is a draft minute to be amended if required and then confirmed at the meeting to be held on 6th March.